

GOVERNOR’S CABINET ON NON-PROFIT HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES




PAYMENT RATES WORK GROUP





MINUTES OF MEETING, December 2, 2011

Present:  Scott McWilliams, Patrick Johnson, Stephen Magro (for Deborah Chernoff), Marcie Dimenstein, Joseph Drexler, Glenn Connan, Barry Simon, Cindy Butterfield, and Peter DiBiassi (Co-Chair of the Cabinet), Carol Polski (aka OPM intern # 7 representing Deb Heinrich, Governor’s liaison)
The meeting opened with a welcome and introduction from the co-chairs, Scott McWilliams and Pat Johnson. The purpose of the Cabinet and the charge to the work group was reviewed by the co-chairs. A discussion of the scope of the work followed recognizing the time constraints and it was agreed to identify issues of major concern and focus the efforts of the workgroup. It was suggested that members review the report of the Commission on Non Profit Health and Human Services and the recommendations of that group which served as a launching pad for this Cabinet.  The enormity of the differences in systems of rate setting and reimbursement for services became evident as the conversation identified the variations. The example of group homes for DCF children, DDS for the developmentally disabled, DMHAS for behavioral health and community homes for community corrections was used demonstrating a very similar service model with wide disparity in rates and systems of monitoring and reimbursement. It was further suggested by the co-chairs that members examine the poverty data trends provided by Deb Heinrich.
Representative of the non-profit sector present identified the challenges inherent in over two decades of less than 1% annual increases and now four years and probably five of flat funding. With most now running deficits and fixed costs continuing to climb with no offsetting revenue this is clearly not sustainable. They indicated that, since most expenses are labor and benefit costs, the programs are being run on the backs of staff some of whom are being driven into poverty and qualifying for food stamps and HUSKY health care. Comparative analysis of higher cost non-profits providing affordable health care coverage and pensions with others who have unaffordable health care or no pensions do not consider the fact that the state is subsidizing the lower cost agencies from other revenue sources. 

The group raised the following concerns:
1. The impact of inadequate funding, including:

A. Ability to hire and retain staff

B. Anecdotal evidence that inadequate provider reimbursement has depressed staff wages and benefits to the point where some qualify for public assistance like Husky and food stamps.

C. How can we more systematically address the issue of increasing fixed costs and recognize that continued flat and chronic underfunding is not sustainable?

D. Concern was also expressed about how cash strapped community non-profits can maintain infrastructure and invest in new technology necessary to participate in the rapidly emerging venue requiring electronic record keeping and sophisticated CQA data systems?

2. Are there areas where standardization of application procedures, reviews, rate setting and reporting across state agencies might increase efficiency for all concerned? 

3. How can we maximize federal revenue bringing more dollars into CT to offset the flow of tax revenue from CT to the federal government with fewer dollars coming back into our economy?

4. Could some form of revenue retention incentivize increased efficiency in the community non-profit sector?   
5. Is the use of outside administrative service organizations adding unnecessary bureaucracy  and removing scarce dollars from direct care? 

6. The impact of the Affordable Care Act on provider reimbursement.

7. The lack of provider input when reimbursement  methodologies are implemented or changed. 

Further discussion focused on obtaining survey data on staff retention from the trade associations (C.A.N. & CCPA) as an indicator of ability to recruit and retain staff under current rate system.  The creation of a spread sheet comparing rates and methods by the various state agencies was also discussed as a means to explore similarities and differences and possible areas for standardization or improvement.  Of particular interest is cost recognition.  A cost benefit analysis of changes as they impact administrative costs across agencies was suggested. 

With regard to federal revenue maximization the work group expressed support for some consideration of risk and administrative costs associated with any effort to expand federal funding. 

There was no public comment though the work group agreed to permit limited appropriate public comment at our meetings as time permits.  The work group also agreed that from time to time we may seek to invite specialist presenters. 

It was evident that in order to move forward additional members representing the Dept. of Social Services, the Dept. of Corrections, and the Court Support Services Division of the Judicial branch of government would be most helpful. The co-chairs agreed to follow up on this and possible names were suggested by the members. 

The work group agreed to meet the second Friday of each month at 1:30 PM at Ct. Valley Hospital. The next meeting is January 13, 2012.    
